
 CFISD SHAC Minutes  

 
CFISD School Health Advisory Council 
12.13.2022 10:00am Food Production Center 

Meeting called by Roy Garcia 

Type of meeting Quarterly Meeting 

Note taker Melinda Hood 

SHAC Member 
Attendees 

Roy Garcia, Melinda Hood, Angela Baird, Katherine Barckholtz, Christian Casillas, Lisa Colbert, 
Emmy Durand, Suzy Hunter, Brent Trudeau, Celia Weaver, Raymond Zepeda, Carla Purcell, 
Bethany Scanlon, Jennifer Moya, Marcela Sabatino, Ryan Heath, Yuliana Martinez, Ginger Patel, 
Allison James, Wendy Johnson, Carolyn Rospierski, Teresa Thomas, Angela Bruner, Dr. Elizabeth 
Bosquez, Loretta Bourn 
 
Guests:  Heather Bergman, Kenya Turner, Latisha Bard, Debbie Bartholomew, Natalie 
Blasingame, Carolyn Hembree, Sherri Hong, Abha Adhikari, Shehzana Hussaini, Katie Nippress 

Welcome and Introductions/Meeting Norms and Member Expectations 
 
20 minutes Roy Garcia – Chief Officer for School Leadership 

Roy Garcia welcomed the committee members and guests. He reviewed the purpose of SHAC, meeting norms, focus 
areas, and member expectations 

Action Items Person Responsible Deadline 

   

Flu, RSV and COVID-19 Updates  

40 Minutes Carolyn Hembree, Sherri Hong, Abha Adhikari, Shehzana Hussaini with Harris County Health 
Department 

Discussion 
Sherri Hong, Epidemiologist presented information on seasonal flu as well as RSV and its current elevation across the 
county. She reviewed general information, transmission, and prevention of both illnesses. Carolyn Hembree, 
Epidemiologist gave current COVID updates for our community. She discussed long COVID and illness prevention 
recommendations. Abha Adhikari, Emergency Management School Liaison discussed available COVID-19 vaccines and 
booster updates as well as flu vaccines. 

Action Items Person Responsible Deadline 

   

Saving Lives Today & Educating Heroes of the Future  

30 Minutes Katie Nippress with Gulf Coast Regional Blood Center 

Discussion 
Katie Nippress presented information regarding the history of the Gulf Coast Regional Blood Center. She informed the 
committee regarding the need for blood in our community and shared stories from several students in our district who 
have relied on blood transfusions due to health issues. She discussed both the rewards and scholarship programs the 
blood center has in place for donors as well as the CFISD Blood Drive challenge. 

Action Items Person Responsible Deadline 

   

 


